
----- Original Message -----  
From: John Fortunato 
To: Charles Miller III 
Sent: Thursday, December 31, 2009 6:14 PM 
Subject: Plantation Estates Incident Updates 
 

As your Vice President of Security in Plantation Estates, I would like to wish each of 

you a Happy, Healthy and Prosperous New Year.    

 

Over this past year we have had a couple of incidents that have occurred in PE that I 

thought you may be interested in knowing the status of the investigations.  We had 

several vehicles that were burglarized in the neighborhood after being left 

unlocked.  This was a problem that occurred primarily on the Westbank during certain 

time periods in 2009.  In most of the incidents the circumstances were the same; 

vehicles that were left unlocked and the valuables taken from within.   The JPSO has 

made numerous arrests charging suspects with multiple counts of vehicle burglary in 

many of the incidents.  No one has been arrested thus far or has confessed to being 

involved in the incidents here in PE.   

 

We did have a residence burglary where the suspect’s vehicle was seen by a witness 

who provided the JPSO with the identification of the type of vehicle used along with 

the license information.  The registered owner of the vehicle in question claims his 

son was in possession of his vehicle at the time of the offense; however, he professed 

no responsibility or knowledge of the incidents and further told investigators that he 

no longer knows where his son could be located, perhaps indicating that he was 

“living on the streets”.  Burglary Detectives are searching for this young man who is 

currently wanted for questioning in this matter.   

 

During the Christmas holidays we had two incidents of Simple Criminal Damage to 

property after someone drove onto an empty lot on Oak Alley and also on 

Asphodel.  In this investigation, one of our residents provided the JPSO with video 

depicting a pick-up truck traveling West on Oak Alley Blvd. and going out of 

view.  The vehicle was not actually seen in the lot causing the damage, however it 

was picked up on a subsequent camera turning onto a nearby street and additional 

camera view of this same pick-up turning into the a driveway of a home only a block 

away.  JPSO investigators were provided the video along with information gathered 

on the suspect vehicle by one of our security patrol officers.  Upon contacting the 

suspect believed to be the driver of the pick-up, he admitted to committing the offense 

on Oak Alley, but denied knowledge of the incident on Asphodel.  He also offered to 

make restitution for the damage he caused.  Coincidently, he had no prior run-ins with 

the police before this incident.  This individual will be issued a misdemeanor 

summons for the offense.    Additional updates will be provided when available. 

 

John N. Fortunato 


